## First Selectman

From:

First Selectman

Sent:

Monday, September 11, 2023 12:57 PM

To:

Resident Trooper Sergeant

Cc:

Board of Finance; Board of Selectmen; Andrea Migliaccio; Boards & Commissions;

Michele Wyatt; Shannon Ramsby; Mary Williamson

Subject:

RE: September 13

Hi Sgt. Zach Cash,

Due to Mr. Egan's threatening behavior towards town Finance Director Mary Williamson & Selectman Jason LaChapelle as well as the toxic behaviors of members of the Democratic Town Committee at the September BOS Meeting – I am requesting police presence to all Board of Finance and Board of Selectmen meetings for the immediate future. It is shameful that we have elected officials and their surrogates acting in such a hostile manner.

Sincerely,

Andreas Bisbikos First Selectman

From: Andrea Migliaccio <BOFChair@colchesterct.gov>

Sent: Monday, September 11, 2023 11:23 AM

To: Boards & Commissions <b-c@colchesterct.gov>; Michele Wyatt <taxcollector@colchesterct.gov>; Shannon Ramsby

<sramsby@colchesterct.gov>

Cc: Board of Finance <boardoffinancemembers@colchesterct.gov>; Board of Selectmen

<BoardofSelectman@colchesterct.gov>

Subject: September 13

Hello,

Kayla, please post the agenda;

BOS, this is not a joint meeting, but I have a bond council recommendation to draft two questions. I expect we will move a motion to your board on Wednesday. You can have a Special Meeting for next step.

Michele & Shannon, please be in attendance for the Executive Session.

Andrea Migliaccio, Chairman, Board of Finance

860-705-1118

## **First Selectman**

From:

DeAva Lambert <DeAva.Lambert@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, September 6, 2023 8:27 PM

To:

First Selectman

Subject:

**BOS** correspondence

Dear First Selectman,

Please include this communication in the BOS correspondence.

As a citizen of this town, I expect my Board of Selectmen to openly discuss concerns of and review documentation that may reveal misappropriation of town funds. To not do so would be highly unethical and egregious to the town. This documentation is entirely public and should be viewed in the public vein.

If this documentation reveals evidence of misconduct, willful and material neglect of duty, or incompetence in the conduct of such town clerk's office, then I have no qualms in submitting a complaint in writing to the Attorney General pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes section 7-22, as is my right as a citizen of this town and a resident of this state. That statute requires the Attorney General to investigate the charges set forth in such a complaint as he deems proper and shall if warranted by the evidence prepare a statement in writing of the charges together with a citation in the name of the state commanding the town clerk to appear before a judge of the Superior Court.

I also know William Tong, as I have worked with the Attorney General's Office over 17 years on a number of cases, including one heard in State Supreme Court. And based on my knowledge of AG Tong and his Assistant AGs, I don't believe that such a complaint would be flippantly reviewed or summarily dismissed.

So, it's irrelevant whether or not the BOS decodes to investigate the town clerk. However, I still find it appalling that the Wayward Sisters, Rosemary and her two sycophants would attempt to suppress this information from being presented the citizens of Colchester and would move to not require these types of financial activities regularly reported to our Finance Department and such expenditures approved by the Finance Director.

Sincerely, DeAva Lambert

**CAUTION:** This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

## **First Selectman**

From:

Susan <sj.banning@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, September 14, 2023 4:17 PM

To:

Jason LaChapelle; Rosemary Coyle; Denise Turner; Deborah Bates; First Selectman

Subject:

Community theater

Greetings,

Cyndi Lauper and Harvey Fierstein are American treasures, and we should be so lucky as to have a production of "Kinky Boots" on a local stage. That is all.

Sincerely, Susan Banning

**CAUTION:** This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.